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Dear Members of the Sydney Portugal Community Club, 

My name is Filipe Batista, and it is with great pride and dedication that I submit my application to join 
the Board of the Sydney Portugal Community Club. 

To me, SPCC is more than a club—it’s a home away from home. Growing up in Portugal, community and 
football were central to my life. Moving to Australia, I found in this club a space that echoed those 
values—camaraderie, tradition, and pride in our culture. Every interaction and event here has deepened 
my sense of belonging and passion for preserving our heritage. 

Football has always been part of who I am, not just as a game but as a unifying force. I see SPCC and 
Fraser Park FC as more than sports clubs—they're vibrant community pillars. I’m committed to helping 
them thrive for future generations. 

Professionally, I bring experience in both business ownership and project management. I’ve led teams, 
managed complex projects, and built relationships based on trust and integrity. These experiences have 
strengthened my leadership and organisational skills, which I now apply in my continued involvement 
with the club. 

During a challenging chapter in SPCC’s history, I worked alongside KPMG and fellow members to keep 
our traditions alive—organising events, supporting club activities, and ensuring continuity for our 
cherished gatherings. It was about keeping the heart of our community beating strong. 

Looking ahead, I believe transparency, open communication, and collaboration are essential. When 
people feel informed and respected, they contribute wholeheartedly. I want every member to feel they 
have a voice and a role in shaping our future. 

Fraser Park FC has incredible potential—not just on the field but as a hub for community spirit. I envision 
it as a place where kids can dream, families can connect, and our heritage is proudly celebrated. 

With your support, I will continue to serve with passion, integrity, and commitment to the values that 
unite us. Thank you for considering my application—it would be an honour to continue giving back to 
this community that means so much to us all. 
Warm regards, Filipe Batista 


